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M A K I N G  T E C H N O L O G Y  E A S Y  A G A I N  X P E D . C O M   

 
 

RESIGNATION OF DIRECTORS 
 

 
 

Xped Limited (ASX: XPE) (“Xped” or “the Company”) wishes to advise that Mr. 
Cecil Te Hwai Ho, Mr. Heming Cui and Mr. John Schultz have resigned as 
Directors of the Company at the next Annual General Meeting which shall not be 
later than 31 January 2021.   
 
The Company thanks Mr. Ho, Mr. Cui and Mr. Schultz sincerely for their valued 
contribution to the Company. 
 
The Company also advises that Mr. Ho continues in his current position as Chief 
Financial Officer of the Company.  
 
 
 
Julie Edwards  
Company Secretary  
Xped Limited 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FOR MORE INFORMATION: 

 

  Contact Xped Limited   T 03 9642 0655 
  ABN 89 122 203 196   F 03 9642 5177 
  Level 6, 412 Collins Street    E info@xped.com 
  Melbourne VIC 3000   www.xped.com 


